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VisiT oF DR. HiLDEGARD HAMM-BRUECHER (FRG)

Dr. Hamm-Bruecher, Minister of State responsible for
cultural affairs in the Foreign Office of the Federal Republic
of Germany, is visiting Canada May 27-31 to head the German delegation
at bilateral cultural consultations taking place in Ottawa
May 30 and 31. These consultations take place from time to time
under the Canada-FRG Cultural Cooperation Agreement of 1975
to review accomplishments and discuss future programs. The
Canadian delegation will be headed by Maurice Dupras, M.P.,
Parliamentary Secretary to the Secretary of State for External
Affairs, and will include provincial representatives.

During her visit to Ottawa, Dr. Hamm-Bruecher will sign
a Canada-FRG Film Relations Agreement on May 30, with Secretary
of State the Hon. John Roberts signing on behalf of Canada.
She will also call on a number of ministers and heads of cultural
organizations. Before arriving in Ottawa, Dr. Hamm-Bruecher
will have addressed a session of the conference of the Learned
Societies of Canada in London on May 28 on multilateral cooperation
in education. Dr. Hamm-Bruecher was the co-author of a 1975 CECD
report on the Canadian education system.




